



**GREATER TORONTO AIRPORTS AUTHORITY** 

FEB 1 1 2008

To i Rosson the action

Wice President

Vice President

To i Rosson

Vice President, Corporate Affairs and Communications

Tel: (416) 776-3343 Fax: (416) 776-4542

C: Nancy Joanne

February 1, 2008

Ms. Shirley Hoy City Manager 100 Queen Street West 11th Floor, East Tower, City Hall Toronto, ON M5H 2N2

Dear Ms. Hoy:

The Greater Toronto Airports Authority (GTAA) established the Community Environment and Noise Advisory Committee to provide a forum where community stakeholders can meet with GTAA Management, and other aviation community representatives to discuss issues relating to the environment and the mitigation of aircraft noise in the community.

The committee meetings begin at 4:00 p.m. and are held in the GTAA's Administration Building located at 3111 Convair Drive. The committee is comprised of elected representatives and residents from the cities of Brampton, Mississauga and Toronto. The 2008 meetings are scheduled for February 5, April 10, June 18, October 15, and December 3. The Terms of Reference allow for three members from the City of Toronto.

In the past, the City of Toronto has appointed two councillors and one resident to this committee. Currently members from the City are Councillor Rob Ford and resident Larry Perlman. There is one vacant seat on the committee and this can be filled by a councillor or resident at the discretion of the City. This letter is to formally request that the City appoint one additional representative to the committee.

We appreciate your prompt attention to this matter. If you have questions, please contact Irene Hawrylyshyn at (416) 776-7440.

Yours truly,

**Toby Lennox** 

Vice President, Corporate Affairs and Communications